Town of Dungannon
Town Council Minutes
June 3rd, 2013
PRESENT: Fred Nickels-Mayor, Debra Horne -Vice Mayor, Wes Adams,  Andy Lawson, Mike Carrico and Renee Adams,  George Hensley and Melissa Hunt were absent.
At 6:00pm Fred opened the Public Hearing to comments and questions regarding the 2013-2014 FY Proposed Budget.  No comments were made. At 6:05pm Fred closed the Public Hearing.
Fred called the meeting to order and lead the Pledge, Renee read the minutes from the May 6th, 2013 council meeting. Debra made a motion to approve the minutes, Wes seconded the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
From the Public Hearing, Wes made a motion to approve the 2013-2014 FY Proposed Budget, Andy seconded the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
 OLD BUSINESS
 Mike spoke again with Marcus McClung regarding condemning the “old” buildings in Town. Mike said Marcus did not rule it out, and if we could get at least 6 signed affidavits stating that the buildings are a safety hazard and a public nuisance. Then Fred can meet with Marcus McClung.
Regarding the two individuals that had received letters about their delinquent taxes, Mike said it would not be before the 18th if a date had been set.
 NEW BUSINESS:  
David Gilmer informed us that the Town is in violation because we are not in compliance with FEMA, we need to adopt a floodplain ordinance. Renee will forward the email she received from Sally Kegley the County Attorney to Mike for him to look over the ordinance.
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS
Tuesday, May 14th was set for a Special Events Committee meeting to further discuss preparations for the July 4th event.
[bookmark: _GoBack]PUBLIC HEARING: 
Debra mentioned that the Horse Park has added several new water hook-ups.
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
After council viewed the May 2013 financial report, Wes made a motion to approve the report, Debra seconded the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
ADJOURNMENT: 
Andy made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Debra seconded the motion, all council voted in favor and the motion was carried.
Minutes taken and submitted by:

Renee Adams, Town Clerk
